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CODE OF BEST PRACTICE

None of the directors of the Company is aware of information that would reasonably
indicate that the Company is not in compliance with the Code of Best Practice as set
out in Appendix 14 of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on the Stock
Exchange (the “Code of Best Practice”) except that its non-executive directors are not
appointed for a specific term. Pursuant to the bye-laws of the Company, directors,
including non-executive directors, of the Company will retire by rotation on an average
of three years and their appointments will be reviewed when they are due for re-election
which in the opinion of the Company meets the same objective as the guideline set out
in the Code of Best Practice.

By Order of the Board
Ng Joo Siang

Managing Director

Hong Kong, 17 December 2001


